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Next Meeting  

Thursday, May 21st, 2015, 

at the EAA building, Aviation Way, 

Watsonville Airport,  7:30 PM. 

Treasurerôs Report  

Beginning Balance                   $11,335.05            

Income 

Dues                                                 $72.00 

Apparel Sale                                    $10.00 

Fuel Sale                                          $40.00 

Fun-Fly Income                             $!00.00 

Subtotal                                          $222.00                 

Expenses 

D & G Sanitation                             $64.95 

Mowing & Maintenance                $200.00 

Fun-Fly Expenses                          $139.49 

Subtotal                                         $404.44               

 

Ending Balance                       $11,152.61 

April  Meeting 

The April  16
th
 meeting was called to order by 

President Steve Boracca at 7:30 pm. with 16 

members present. Before any further business was 

conducted, Alan Brown followed up on his recent e-

mail to all members about the sad and unexpected 

passing of long-time member Bill Boone the 

previous Sunday. (An obituary of Bill relative to his 

life in the RC Bees is included later in the 

newsletter). 

85 years young EAA member Jim Doherty enjoyed 

the club meeting, and may join the RC Bees.  The 

minutes of the previous meeting were approved, as 

was the treasurerôs report. 

It was agreed unanimously that the club should 

make a donation to honor Bill, and the consensus 

combined with a board decision was that it should 

got to the Academy of Model Aeronautics in the 

form of a brick in the AMA Walk of Fame, which 

would cost $100. (This has now been done, but as of 

the writing of this newsletter, we have not received 

any acknowledgement or picture of the brick).  

Old Business 

We seem to be all prepared for the forthcoming Boy 

Scouts day which will be held on Sunday, April 

19
th
. Keith Wigley and Jay Friedland reported that 

their equipment was all available. Don Jocius, 

although taking a less active part than he had 

originally intended, will be in charge of the 

simulators, and plans to have four or five available. 

Don Good said that seven model airplanes and 

trainers should be available. Steve Boracca showed 

us some new RC Bees neon green shirts courtesy of 

David Tacklind which looked splendid and will be 

presented to the scouts. David has also decorated 
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some mugs with the same RC Bees logo on them as 

shown at the previous meeting. Two of these were 

raffled at the meeting, and were won by Dick Muir 

and John Williams.    

New Business 

Steve Boracca told us that this year the Watsonville 

airport fly-in would be held on September 5
th
 and 

6
th
, but would not feature any specific events, such 

as aerobatic displays, mainly because of cost. As 

such it is not clear what the extent of the clubôs 

participation may be. 

Jim Daugherty suggested that we may want to fly at 

the airport in lieu of the ñKids fly freeò day, whose 

content is being changed somewhat. There are of 

course safety issues and the AMA insurance 

situation to be considered before anything of this 

sort could be pursued.  

Allen Ginzburg reported that since examination the 

field camera is working fine. 

Several members reported on the need for new 

safety fencing, with various suggestions being made 

relative to material type required. Steve Boracca 

will follow up. 

Jay Friedland reported that his son Benno, our 16-

year old rocket expert, did very well in a team 

competition recently, with his group finishing 108
th
 

out of 685 teams nationwide. (More details further 

into the newsletter). 

Show and Tell 

Jay Friedland brought along a give-away airplane, a 

Super Pacer ex-Steve Jones, which John Williams 

happily accepted, holes and all! 

 

 Richard Tacklind built the Olympic 650 electric 

sailplane from the donated partially built kit he had 

bought at the previous meeting, and has done his 

generally fine job complete with brother Davidôs 

RC Bees vinyl logo. 

 

Keith Wigley brought along his Precision 

Aerobatics Extra MX, incorporating Turnigy metal 

case servos and a six cell 2200 mAH battery. Your 

editor was particularly taken with the seldom seen 

but eminently sensible hidden aileron hinges. 

 

Benno Kolland showed us a couple of his rockets, 

the first, unusually, being a canard biplane. 

 

The second one was one similar to what he flew in 

the team competition noted above.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m.  



Bill Boone ï 2/2/1935 ï 4/12/2015 

         Rest in Peace, Bill! 

With considerable help from honorary member, 96-

years-young John Norden, here are some highlights 

from Billôs association with the RC Bees. The 

earliest mention found was from the RC Bees 

newsletter for June, 1968. The club held its annual 

dinner that month complete with band, and awarded 

prizes. Bill won ña Japanese fan for slope soaring so 

he could generate his own wind on slow days!ò  

Two months later it was reported in the newsletter 

that Mrs. Boone had given birth to Nancy Ellen, and 

that mother and baby were doing fine. 

A big gap in the news department followed. The 

club was now flying at Petersonôs feed lot on the 

Salinas Road, located at the old Watsonville airport, 

coincident with a blimp base. Bill took up writing 

and typing the newsletter, probably from about 

1977 to 1984, while John Nohrden Xeroxed copies 

from his place of work and took care of stamping 

and postage. In those days every copy was sent by 

U.S. mail, so a much bigger job than I have today, 

when all but three copies are e-mailed. Bill, Gene 

Martin  and Dallas Matta were responsible for 

setting up the field which we use today in the mid-

1980ôs. Bill was also instrumental in coordinating 

with Watsonville airport when we began 

participating in their annual fly-in. 

Bill was elected president of the club in December, 

1996, a position he held until December, 2002. Here 

is the notice that then editor Bruce MacDuffee 

published: 

Billôs response showed that his interests had 

changed from slope soaring to helicopters: 

 

 

 He continued to write a Presidentôs Korner column 

throughout his period of office, and your editor was 

surprised to find from the August 1997 newsletter 

ñThe Prez Sezò, that his ñShow and Tellò Fieseler 

Storch is now almost 18 years old. Got to get it 

flying again soon! 

Bill wrote many articles for the newsletter and gave 

demonstrations, e.g. on covering with heat-shrink 

materials, several times after his presidency. He and 

I jointly wrote the ñDown by the Riverò column for 

several years, and he was instrumental in bringing a 

group of 40 adults and 42 children from the Santa 

Cruz Central Library to the club field for 

demonstration flying. Each child was given an 

AMA Delta Dart which they assembled at the field. 

Hereôs a recent picture of Bill with Curt Gabriel at 

our field.  Altogether a great contributor to the club.  

 



Newsletters from the Past 

Going through old newsletters, I found some 

interesting snippets. First, we used to carry paid 

advertisements as shown below, all featuring club 

members, the last remaining one being Mario 

Giovacchini.  

 

Cartoons were also run regularly. 

 

If thereôs any interest in pursuing either of these 

areas, let your editor know. 

Down by the River 

Our major recent event was the fun-fly where we 

entertained a group of Scouts and gave them flying 

lessons on April 19
th
. Here are a dozen Boy Scouts 

together with their leader on the left, and the seven 

club members who volunteered to train them. 

  

Steve Boracca started the proceedings by explaining 

how the day would go, how everyone would get to 

fly, and about basic safety rules. The instructors 

listen also. 

 

Looks like all the visitors are paying attention, too. 

 

We used all six pits, and every visitor got an 

opportunity to fly one of the trainers. Jacob Boracca 

threw in some real life drama by demonstrating an 

airborne wing fold on his venerable and generally 

very reliable  T-28. On top of that he managed to 

put it in the river! Here he is paddling back (photo 

by Laurie Trescott- top of next page). 



 

Meanwhile Benno Kolland was doing nicely with 

his Slo-Stick and T-28, instructor, pupil and friend 

concentrating suitably! 

 

The morning was rounded off by Steveôs usual 

excellent lunch, and everyone seemed to agree that 

it had been a very successful event!  

Don Good took some nice pictures on other days. 

Hereôs Mike Evansô Edge 540 on a low pass.  

 

Gary Gonzales had a relaxing electric powered 

sailplane. 

 

Jeff Wells flew his Nexstar trainer after Don 

trimmed it out. 

  

And finally a picture of either Nickolai Malvinskyôs 

or your editorôs Vampire, the latter being flown by 

Jacob Boracca. Thatôs the problem with these 

ARFôs, theyôre all exactly alike! 

 

Benjamin  Kollandôs Rocket Competition  

Here is a report on the event from a proud dad! 

ñAFE's TARC Team Finishes 5th in NorCal! 

Led by our own Benjamin Kolland, AFE 

Homeschool's first ever TARC (Team America 

Rocketry Challenge) team had an amazing last day 

of rocket flying and ended up doing pretty darn well 

for a ragtag group who started months after big 

public schools and well-funded private schools. On 

their last flight, last motor, last hour to qualify 

(3/29/15 at Moffett Field), their rocket exploded 

300 feet in the air?! The team did a quick rebuild, 

used simulation software (and educated guesses) to 

calculate the needed weight to add to the rocket due 

to a new and bigger motor, and flew their last 


